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Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,	

This	is	a	very	difficult	prayer	le2er	for	me	to	write.	Over	the	past	three	weeks,	Megan’s	health	has	really	gone	
downhill.	She	has	had	some	issues	over	the	past	couple	of	years,	but	they	have	never	stayed	like	this.	We	have	
been	 to	 our	 very	 limited	 hospital	 many	 Bmes	 now.	 We	 have	 seen	 three	 different	 doctors;	 each	 has	 had	 a	
different	opinion	on	what	is	wrong	(one	suggesBng	that	the	problem	is	me).	We	have	done	every	test	possible	in	
Kosrae	and	have	found	no	answers.	

But,	 praise	 the	 Lord,	 our	monthly	 flight	 comes	 this	week,	 and	we	will	 be	 on	 it.	 This	 is	 a	 difficult	 Bme	 for	 us	
because	 there	 is	 no	 Bmetable	 regarding	when	 the	 government	will	 allow	 people	 back	 into	 Kosrae.	 They	 are	
talking	about	waiBng	unBl	a	quaranBne	building	is	finished,	but	they	have	only	started	clearing	the	land	where	
they	 plan	 to	 build	 it.	 If	 it	 wasn’t	 for	 the	 serious	 nature	 of	Megan’s	 health,	 we	were	 perfectly	 content	 being	
stranded	in	Kosrae.	

Please	pray	for	Megan’s	health,	all	the	paperwork	to	be	completed,	safe	flights,	and	a	quick	return	to	Kosrae.	We	
have	some	papers	to	show	what	has	been	tested	here	already,	but	pray	for	wisdom	on	finding	the	right	place	for	
us	to	go	first.	Megan	is	really	faBgued	at	this	Bme	and	wears	out	very	fast.	Our	flight	requires	us	to	go	to	Guam	
first,	making	our	trip	three	days’	worth	of	travel	Bme.		

Pastor	Henry	from	Calvary	BapBst	in	Malem	and	one	of	his	men	from	their	church	will	be	preaching	our	Sunday	
morning	services.	We	have	plans	to	try	a	video	service	for	some	of	our	regular	evening	services;	this	way,	we	can	
keep	in	be2er	contact	with	our	church.	We	pray	that	God	will	help	us	all	to	grow	more	during	this	Bme.	

Each	of	our	core	members	is	going	through	trials	right	now.	One	lost	the	roof	of	their	house.	A	close	relaBve	to	
many	in	our	church	died,	and	others	have	health	problems,	etc.	But	it	is	in	these	difficult	Bmes	that	we	learn	to	
lean	more	 on	 Christ.	 Isaiah	 26:3	 says,	 “Thou	wilt	 keep	him	 in	 perfect	 peace,	whose	mind	 is	 stayed	on	 thee:	
because	he	trusteth	in	thee.”	

In	 our	 last	 le2er,	 we	 talked	 about	 spliZng	 our	 Sunday	 School,	 and	 it	 is	 going	 well.	 The	 three	 men	 who	
volunteered	to	help	are	excited	about	teaching.	One	told	me	that	he	couldn’t	wait	unBl	 it	 is	his	 turn	to	teach	
again	 (it	 is	either	 that	he	 is	enjoying	 teaching	or	doesn’t	enjoy	my	preaching).	
The	children	seem	to	enjoy	the	change.	Now	class	sizes	are	in	a	be2er	place	so	
that	each	child	can	hear	and	learn	the	Word	of	God.	

Thank	 you	 for	 your	 conBnued	 prayers	 and	 support.	 We	 had	 a	 great	
blessing	 from	 our	 home	 church,	 which	 shipped	 us	 a	 large	 amount	 of	
food.	At	this	Bme,	our	house	is	be2er	stocked	than	most	of	the	stores	
here	 in	Kosrae.	Thankfully,	most	of	 it	will	 last	unBl	we	get	back.	We	
truly	 appreciate	 your	 prayers	 and	will	 update	 as	 soon	 as	we	 know	
more.	

The	Fe2er	Family—Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	and	Lauren	
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